FAIRFAX GROUP PRACTICE
Patient Newsletter – Autumn 2020

Welcome

As we are all only too well aware, 2020 has been a year like no other and as we approach winter, it is clear that we are well and truly now in the ‘2nd wave’ of the pandemic and undoubtedly we have some difficult times still ahead of us.  The practice has been open throughout the pandemic but the way in which we provide services has had to change as we consider the safety of our patients and staff, which is of paramount importance.  The aim of this newsletter is to give you some up to date information about the way our practice is working to provide the best possible service during these challenging times:
Access to Services:

Our staff are working as hard as they can under very difficult circumstances.  Despite having strict social distancing rules in place for all clinicians and non-clinical staff when in the workplace, we have seen an increase in staff sickness/self-isolation as a result of Covid-19 symptoms and also normal seasonal illnesses.  This can put a strain on our resources but the whole practice team are working hard to ensure full services are maintained.  There are several things which our patients can do to help during this period.

	Appointments

In May we introduced our AskMyGP service to provide greater access to our patients during the pandemic.  This enables us to consult with patients via online messaging, telephone and video consultation.  We invite patients in for face to face consultations whenever necessary and where clinically appropriate to reduce the risks of Covid for our patients and staff.  This online service is available from 7.30 am to 1.00 pm Monday to Friday and allows us to meet the needs of many more patients than previously as a large proportion of requests can be dealt with by phone or online, without the need for you to physically attend the surgery.  Your request is dealt with quickly, usually on the same day.  Occasionally if we have reached capacity for routine requests, the service is switched off prior to 1.00 pm so that we can manage medical emergencies and urgent requests by phone.
We would ask that you consider whether or not you need to put a request into the GP or whether an alternative service may be more appropriate.  Our local CCG has issued some guidance to help with this:

https://www.buryccg.nhs.uk/2020/10/21/patients-urged-to-consider-all-care-options-as-winter-illnesses-start-to-hit-and-services-come-under-pressure/?fbclid=IwAR35wD5Gyp3iCagY28Z8uznY3CX174vm_Yr73jpFdaBXwMxPQoyV9xlGKG0
Our nursing staff are seeing patients face to face and you are encouraged to attend for routine immunisations, smear tests, diabetic checks, bloods etc.  If you have an appointment pre-booked and are displaying symptoms of a new cough, fever or loss of taste/smell, you must not attend.  Please arrive at the appointed time for your appointment.   You should use the intercom on arrival and a member of our staff will check you in and take your temperature.
In line with government guidance, we kindly request that ALL patients aged 12 and over wear a face covering when attending the surgery.


	Prescriptions

Unfortunately we are unable to accept repeat prescription requests over the telephone. The easiest way to do this is by using Patient Online Services.  If you are not already registered for this service, please check our website at www.fairfaxgrouppractice.nhs.uk for further information on how to register. Alternatively, you can order repeat prescriptions via your local pharmacy.

It is important you allow enough time for us to process your repeat prescription which should be at least 72 hours.  Please help us by not ringing the surgery to check if your prescription is ready as this will be sent electronically to your nominated pharmacy, ready for you to collect after 72 hours.

Test Results:

You do not need to contact us to check if your test results are normal.  If any action is required following an investigation or test result, we will contact you with the relevant information and any action to be taken.  Again, if you are registered for patient online services you have the option to view part of your medical record, including information about medication, allergies, vaccinations, previous illnesses and test results.  Further information is available on our website at www.fairfaxgrouppractice.nhs. 
Flu Vaccinations:

Our nursing staff are working hard to deliver flu vaccinations to those most at risk.  Initially this is for patients over 65 years of age, under 65 in an ‘at risk’ group and children aged 2-4 years.  If you have received an invitation to attend, please make sure you book in as soon as possible as demand is high this year and it is important to protect against the flu virus.  For any of our patients who are housebound and have not yet received a flu vaccination, we will be contacting you in the next week or two to arrange this.

If you are aged 50-64 years, we will let you know when vaccine stocks are available for you.  We have not been supplied with these as yet but rest assured, we will notify you once we have these available.  


Coronavirus Information:
If you have any symptoms (new continuous cough, fever, loss of taste or smell) the advice is to self isolate and stay at home.
NHS 111 has an online coronavirus service that can tell you if you need medical help and advise you what to do.  Details of the online service can be found on the NHS 111 advice page.
Use the NHS 111 online coronavirus service if:

· you feel you cannot cope with your symptoms at home

· your condition gets worse

· your symptoms do not get better after 7 days

· only call 111 if you cannot get help online

Further information and travel advice is available at nhs.uk/coronavirus.

Stay alert, stay safe

The latest Government advice on social distancing can be found here: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/stay-alert-and-safe-social-distancing-guidance-for-young-people/staying-alert-and-safe-social-distancing-guidance-for-young-people
We know this is a difficult time for everyone and your support and understanding means a lot to our GP’s, practice nurses, pharmacist and administration staff who are doing all they can and who have all been working extremely hard for many months now.  We urge our patients to do all they can to stay safe and to look after each other during the coming months.

Coronavirus FAQ's
· What's the difference between self-isolating and social distancing? The NHS 111 website has lots of useful information including Stay at home advice. Social distancing is a newer idea and a lot of people are unsure what this means, again NHS 111 has some guidance on this - click here
· Can I request my repeat medication and/or ask for more than my usual supply? Any repeat medication can be requested up to 7-10 days in advance. We cannot issue any sooner or issue extra quantities as this would create additional pressures on pharmacies and potentially create dangerous medication shortages. Please be aware that pharmacies are experiencing unprecedented levels of requests for medication so these are taking slightly longer than usual to get through.
· Can I have a sick note (Med 3) if I am self-isolating? Patients do not need a Med 3 if they are self-isolating. Self-isolation is a government directive. Employers have discretion as to the requirement for a Med 3 for any period of absence over 7 days and we hope that at this time they will waive the need for Med3's.  If you are unwell with COVID-19 you can ask 111 for an isolation note.  Please do not contact the practice as we cannot issue these.
· I have been off work for over 7 days with a non COVID-19 related health issue – can I still request a Med 3 extension Yes – please contact the surgery as usual and we will arrange to send it you
· I am waiting for a copy of my medical records/insurance report/letter for my gym that I requested a few weeks ago – do you know when I might receive it? At this time our priority has to be dealing with the pandemic so all non-essential activity has been suspended/delayed. The Information Commissioners Office has supported this decision and is allowing up to 3 months extension from completion of some reports.
· Why is it taking so long to get through on the phone? As you can imagine we are experiencing extremely high volumes of calls and our team are answering them as quickly as we can.  Please bear with us as all calls are dealt with in order of their queue position. Our website has a lot of information which will be updated regularly so please check for updates before you call us. 
· Will the practice be staying open indefinitely?  We very much hope that the practice will remain open throughout the pandemic however, as with any organisation we rely on our staff. We have had to make the decision to lock the front door to protect patients and staff so if you are attending an appointment you will need to use the intercom and one of our team will let you in. We do have business continuity plans in place, in conjunction with neighbouring practices, and hope this is not something which we will need to implement.

We are very grateful to our patients for your understanding at this difficult time and we would like to assure you that we are committed to providing essential services for as long as we can.  We would however, sadly, like to take this opportunity to reinforce our Zero Tolerance Policy; a small number of patients have been extremely demanding, rude and unpleasant to our team and whilst we understand patients are concerned and anxious at this time we cannot tolerate this. Please respect our team. 
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